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Response to the Visitors consultation 
The University and College Union (UCU) represents more than 120,000 academics, lecturers, trainers, instructors, researchers, managers, administrators, computer staff, librarians and postgraduates in universities, colleges, prisons, adult education and training organizations across the UK. We welcome the opportunity to respond to the Visitors consultation exercise and will confine our comments to the issue of Academic visitors.

While there may be a case for the simplification of the rules regarding Visitor status, we are very concerned about the proposals to remove the Academic Visitor concession. The current rules which allow academic visitors to stay in the UK for up to 12 months are designed to fit in with the length of the academic cycle. Reducing the length to three or even six months will cause major problems for academics wishing to undertake sabbaticals in the UK, particularly visiting academics from the US and Canada.  We believe that the current proposal risks jeopardising the highly international character of UK universities.  UCU is supportive of Universities UK’s position on this issue and we urge the Home Office to retain the 12 month period for academic visitors.   
One of the problems with the Visitors consultation exercise is that it is being conducted before the final details of the new points-based immigration system are known. We understand that there has been a suggestion that academic visitors may fall under the so-called ‘Exchange sub-category’ of Tier 5 provisions (i.e. for temporary workers). However, the final details of the Exchange sub-category have yet to be agreed, and we, alongside a number of other HE organisations, continue to have reservations about the current draft proposals. In particular, we are very concerned about the idea that academic visits may need to be more closely aligned with Government objectives. Whatever the route, the new system has to be flexible enough to allow temporary visits from academics, avoid increasing the bureaucracy involved in the process, and most importantly not undermine the principles of academic freedom and institutional autonomy (which after all are some of the main reasons why UK higher education continues to attract staff and students from all over the world).   
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